Caring for wetlands 
Known by several names - bogs, marshes, swamps or ponds - wetlands are some of Minnesota’s most vital natural resources. Wetlands help to prevent flooding and also filter sediment and pollutants out of stormwater before it reaches local lakes and rivers. They provide habitat for migratory birds, including ducks, herons and egrets and are home to several species of turtles, frogs and salamanders as well. 

Although they sometimes stand alone, wetlands are usually part of a larger watershed and interact with both surface and groundwater resources. You can help to protect our water by maintaining wetland buffers on your property and in your neighborhood. Buffers protect wetlands from pollution, provide habitat for reptiles, amphibians and birds and add beauty to their surroundings. 
Here are a few ways dos and don’ts:

Do protect wetland buffers by letting plants such as bullrush, willow and red osier dogwood grow and thrive.

Do give buffers a helping hand by removing invasive species such as purple loosestrife, reed canary grass and buckthorn.

Don’t mow within the wetland buffer. A small access path (less than 6 feet wide) to the water’s edge is permitted. [modify as needed based on local rules]
Don’t dump grass clippings, yard waste or anything else in the wetland buffer. 

Don’t build any structures or create impervious surface within the wetland buffer.

